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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR November 17, 2017

No. 2017 - 156

TO i ALL CITY AND MUNICIPAL MAYORS, DILG REGIONAL
DIRECTORS, CITY AND MUNICIPAL LOCAL GOVERNMENT
OPERATIONS OFFICERS AND OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT : PARTICIPATION TO THE 1STNABPLO CONVENTION 2017

In response to President Rodrigo Roa Duterte’s desire of promoting the ease of doing
business in the country so as to encourage more investors and to support the Micro, Small
and Medium Enterprises (MSMEs), the National Association of Business Permits and
Licensing Officers (NABPLO), in partnership with the Department of the Interior and
Local Government (DILG), will be conducting the First (1) NABLO Convention with the
theme, “2017 NABPLO National Convention: Converge — Uniting for Global
Competitiveness” on November 27-28, 2017 at the Solaire Resort and Casino, and Blue Leaf
Filipinas, Parafiaque City.

The convention aims to provide an interactive venue that will discuss pressing issues
of common and critical concerns among local government units (LGUs) with the business
sectors and to explore collaborative partnership with national agencies in developing key
policy frameworks and instruments for global competitiveness.

In this connection, all City and Municipal Mayors together with their Business
Permits and Licensing Office (BPLO) Heads are encourage to participate in the above-
mentioned activity on official business. The payment of corresponding travelling and
accommodation expenses, and registration fee of Ten Thousand Pesos (PhP 10,000.00)
which covers costs of conference materials and meals for the two-day event, may be
authorized, chargeable against local funds, subject to the availability thereof and the usual
accounting and auditing rules and regulations, provided, that said registration fees and
travelling expenses of participants shall not be charged against the twenty percent (20%)
Development Fund or from whatever source which may prejudice poverty alleviation
efforts.

For more details, queries may be directed to NABPLO Secretariat at mobile nos.
0915-1723505 / 0921-2201154 or at telephone no. (02) 415-6433.
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All DILG Regional Directors and Field Officers are hereby directed to cause the
widest dissemination of this Memorandum Circular to LGUs within their respective areas
of jurisdiction.

For the information and guidance of all concerned.
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